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25.1.22 
Dear Parents or Carers 
 
PHONICS SCREENING CHECK 
 
In June, every Year 1 child will be taking the statutory Phonics Screening Check. The screen takes place week 
beginning 6th June. The check is very similar to tasks the children already complete during Phonics lessons, so it is 
something your child will be familiar with. The purpose of the check is to provide evidence of children’s decoding 
and blending skills, not to test their vocabulary.  
 
The check contains 40 words. Each child will sit one-to-one and read each word aloud to a teacher. The test will 
approximately 10 minutes per child, although all children are different and will complete the check at their own 
pace. The list of words the children read is a combination of 20 real words and 20 pseudo words (nonsense words). 
The nonsense words will be shown to your child with a picture of an alien. This provides the children with a context 
for the nonsense word which is independent from any existing vocabulary they may have. Nonsense words are 
included because they will be new to all children; they do not favour children with a good vocabulary knowledge or 
visual memory of words. Example pseudo words include feb, whape, blert & stroim.   
 
Your child will be scored against a national standard and in previous years this has been 32, although this will not be 
confirmed until after the check has been administered to all children across the country. You will be told the 
outcome of the screen for your child in July. If your child’s score falls below the standard, they will be given extra 
phonics help and will have to re-take the Phonics screening check in Year 2. 
 
You can help your child prepare for their Phonics Screening Check by going over the phonics they have learned in 
Reception and Year 1 (see appendix 1). Read new books and stories with them where they will be introduced to new 
words that they’ll have to sound out, and review the phonics sounds and rules they have been taught.  
 
We thank you for your continued support, and if you wish to discuss anything about the Phonics Screening Check 
please contact me or your child’s class teacher to answer questions you might have.  
 
Kind Regards  
 

 
 

Paul Singleton 
Assistant Headteacher 
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Graphemes taught in Reception and Year 1 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  

 

   

 
 

Example Screening Check Words 
 

 
 
 
 


